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Key Messages
· Blind and partially sighted (BPS) people are far more likely to take active control of their lives if low vision services are well-resourced and fully understood by all levels of government and mainstream providers.
· To this end, BPS people must be consulted to help commissioners reflect the Eye Health and Sight Loss pathway in service provision and grasp the case for low vision support.
· Such lived experience helps key agencies to understand complexities of sight loss, refer to each other confidently and embed structures to reduce regional service discrepancies.
· Such standards must apply to anyone with sight loss, regardless of age, circumstances, additional needs or certification.
· Progress with the above would help knowledge of experts and BPS people impact on TPT priorities such as employment, education and health.

What we know 
Low vision can have real impact on a person’s independence and quality of life. For example, older people with low vision are more likely to fall or suffer from social isolation and depression than their sighted peers (1). 

A low vision service helps people to make the most of their residual sight, enabling them to regain or maintain as much independence as possible. They may be based in a local hospital, opticians’ practices or run by a local charity. These services might include: 
· Low vision assessments, exploring the best low vision aids for individuals
· The loan of low vision aids free of charge 
· Training in the use of such aids 

Access to low vision services has been widely available throughout Wales since the introduction of NHS-funded Low Vision Service Wales. However, provision in the rest of the UK is fragmented and poorly understood. 

Common barriers include (1, 2): 
· Low vision services being broken up and relocated wherever authorities can fit them
· Poor communication between low vision and mainstream providers
· Wide-ranging service quantity and quality depending on location
· A lack of information for those who would benefit the most 
· A lack of UK-based research about effective intervention.

What we believe
Low vision services are a critical part of the Eye Health and Sight Loss Pathway. There should be consistent service provision across the UK delivered to a clear framework. Every person who could benefit should have timely and flexible access to a low vision service, including those who do not meet the criteria for certification. Flexibility should mean that people can access the service through different referral routes, including self-referral, and in different settings according to their needs. Services should also be available at various points on the sight loss journey as vision changes. 

To achieve this:
· Low vision services should be put on a statutory framework with clear legal, policy and outcome measures in place and a clear commissioning direction set out for health bodies and other partners.
· Every commissioning body in the UK should adopt the LVHRS framework or similar, depending on regional variation.

What we do 
· Work with partners to influence and shape the UK’s low vision service landscape.
· Award funds to like-minded organisations and/or projects via our grants programme.
· Campaign on issues related to low vision service provision when appropriate
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